MEMORANDUM

DATE:
January 22, 2012
FROM:
Roger Therien

SUBJECT:
Insuring same-sex marriage partners – Arizona, Hawaii, Nevada
Same-sex marriages are not recognized in Arizona, Nevada and Hawaii, but we still get occasional requests from same-sex couples to vest title showing their status as married.

Like a lot of things in this business, it’s just a matter of using the appropriate exception.

Owner’s Policy (AZ, HI, NV). Show the following exception:

Notwithstanding the manner in which title is vested in Schedule A, no insurance is provided regarding the marital status of the insureds or the manner in which title is held.

Reason: We have had claims where we insure title one way, such as joint tenants or community property, and after one owner dies, the survivor finds out that title legally turned out to be held as a tenancy in common. It seems that a similar problem could arise here.

Note: Be sure to send out an amendment to the Preliminary Report or Commitment stating that the exception will be shown in the owner’s policy.

Loan Policy. No exception is needed.

Reason: The owners’ marital status is irrelevant to the validity and priority of a mortgage. All owners must execute the mortgage anyway, which creates a valid lien regardless of how they hold title.

Note: Lenders can be very picky about how the vesting is shown. Since we are not showing an exception in the loan policy, we should be able to work around any problem a lender have with this.

FORM 1099-S

The Federal government, and the IRS in particular, do not recognize same-sex marriages. Therefore, even though California recognizes “window period” (11/5/08 – 5/26/09) same-sex marriages, federal law treats the owners as unmarried co-owners.

Accordingly, for purposes of Form 1099-S reporting to the IRS, the escrow holder must follow the regular multiple transferor rules when the transferors are a same-sex married couple. This means that a separate Form 1099-S must be filed for each transferor. The instructions for Form 1099-S state that multiple transferors must specify the proper allocation or, if you do not receive any instructions for allocation or you receive conflicting instructions, you must report the total unallocated gross proceeds on each transferor’s Form 1099-S.
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